
RCW 70.44.300  Sale of surplus real property.  (1) The board of 
commissioners of any public hospital district may sell and convey at 
public or private sale real property of the district if the board 
determines by resolution that the property is no longer required for 
public hospital district purposes or determines by resolution that the 
sale of the property will further the purposes of the public hospital 
district.

(2) Any sale of district real property authorized pursuant to 
this section shall be preceded, not more than one year prior to the 
date of sale, by market value appraisals by three licensed real estate 
brokers or professionally designated real estate appraisers as defined 
in *RCW 74.46.020 or three independent experts in valuing health care 
property, selected by the board of commissioners, and no sale shall 
take place if the sale price would be less than ninety percent of the 
average of such appraisals.

(3) When the board of commissioners of any public hospital 
district proposes a sale of district real property pursuant to this 
section and the value of the property exceeds one hundred thousand 
dollars, the board shall publish a notice of its intention to sell the 
property. The notice shall be published at least once each week during 
two consecutive weeks in a legal newspaper of general circulation 
within the public hospital district. The notice shall describe the 
property to be sold and designate the place where and the day and hour 
when a hearing will be held. The board shall hold a public hearing 
upon the proposal to dispose of the public hospital district property 
at the place and the day and hour fixed in the notice and consider 
evidence offered for and against the propriety and advisability of the 
proposed sale.

(4) If in the judgment of the board of commissioners of any 
district the sale of any district real property not needed for public 
hospital district purposes would be facilitated and greater value 
realized through use of the services of licensed real estate brokers, 
a contract for such services may be negotiated and concluded. The fee 
or commissions charged for any broker service shall not exceed seven 
percent of the resulting sale price for a single parcel. No licensed 
real estate broker or professionally designated real estate appraisers 
as defined in *RCW 74.46.020 or independent expert in valuing health 
care property selected by the board to appraise the market value of a 
parcel of property to be sold may be a party to any contract with the 
public hospital district to sell such property for a period of three 
years after the appraisal.  [1997 c 332 § 17; 1984 c 103 § 4; 1982 c 
84 § 2.]

*Reviser's note: RCW 74.46.020 was amended by 2010 1st sp.s. c 34 
§ 2, deleting the definition of "professionally designated real estate 
appraiser."
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